
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 16 June 2020 4:31 PM 
To: Natalie Dabarera <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au> 
Cc: Laura Stevens <Laura.Stevens@unitedworkers.org.au>; Stephen Bull 
<Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au>; Sofia Bahas <sofia.bahas@afei.org.au>; Sophie Margaret 
Whish <Sophie.Whish@ablawyers.com.au>; julian.arndt@ablawyers.com.au; 
bellearrabalde@hotmail.com; 'Michael Wright' <michael@ieu.asn.au>; Chambers - Ross J 
<Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20: Request for clarification on extension  
 
Hi Natalie 
 
I confirm that the extension applies to all submissions. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
Mirella Franceschini  
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4520 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401  
mirella.franceschini@fwc.gov.au  

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  

 
 
From: Natalie Dabarera <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 16 June 2020 4:02 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Laura Stevens <Laura.Stevens@unitedworkers.org.au>; Stephen Bull 
<Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au>; Sofia Bahas <sofia.bahas@afei.org.au>; Sophie Margaret 
Whish <Sophie.Whish@ablawyers.com.au>; julian.arndt@ablawyers.com.au; 
bellearrabalde@hotmail.com; 'Michael Wright' <michael@ieu.asn.au> 
Subject: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20: Request for clarification on extension  
 
Dear Associate, 
 
We refer to the Statement dated 15 June 2020 [FWCFB 3118], which dealt with one of the 
provisional views expressed in the decision of 10 June 2020 (the June decision), on the award 
coverage of teachers in early childhood education and care (ECEC). The Statement amended the 
directions set out in the Decision, with submissions now to be filed by 4pm Tuesday, 30 June 2020.  
 
We are unsure if the extension applies to submissions on all matters arising from the Decision of 10 
June, or just in relation to submissions on the award coverage of teachers in ECEC.  
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If the extension was only in respect of the award coverage of teachers in ECEC, the UWU respectfully 
requests that the extension also be applied to submissions on the other provisional views expressed 
in the decision. This will provide the UWU will time to consult internally on our response.  
 
In addition, my colleague Ms Laura Stevens (Laura.Stevens@unitedworkers.org.au) will now be 
taking carriage of this matter, so we request that she is included in future communications on this 
matter.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Natalie Dabarera  
Research and Policy Analyst – Strategic Power  
United Workers Union 
 
P: (02) 8204 3048 
E:   natalie.dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au 
W: unitedworkers.org.au 

 

 
Email disclaimer: unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer  
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